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Hello everyone 
 

Only a few weeks left before the main event on our calendar—the 2017 Annual Awards Exhibition. On 
page 3 there is a lot of important information regarding the exhibition so please read carefully… One 
message from Meredith Scull who is organising the raffle—please bring your items for our gourmet 
basket to the September meeting—she will need to fill and wrap the basket well before the exhibition 
and bringing them in when you drop your paintings off will be too late. 
 

Over the past few years, the committee has worked very hard to raise our awards to a level that we feel 
reflects the quality and talent of the members of our Society. Awards are designed to encourage you to 
strive for excellence, develop your art and think outside of the box—or indeed our comfort zones. This 
is why we run so many workshops and encourage our local art suppliers to show us the latest 
watercolour products on the market. We are so very fortunate to have so many local businesses and 
friends who feel that we are good enough to encourage and support with their wonderfully generous 
sponsorship. Please make sure you return their faith in us by supporting their businesses in return and 
making sure they know just how much we appreciate their support—a gentle mention when you buy a 
product from them will never go amiss!  
 

At the end of August many of us enjoyed the workshops given by Keiko Tanabe who we were so very 
fortunate to have here in the west—our workshops were the last of her first visit to Australia, having 
held workshops in Newcastle, Mittagong, Brisbane  and Adelaide. What a generous, exciting, humble, 
talented artist she is—several people have told me that they think she ran some of the best workshops 
they have been to which is praise indeed. She left here having made many friends due to her 
unaffected and gentle manner, her friendliness and obvious talent. I sincerely hope that we will see her 
again in the future. 
 

Meanwhile, next year we have lined up workshops with Malcolm Carver in May 
and Amanda Hyatt in October—further details will be available at a later date. 
 

A few weeks ago, Marion Power, Penny Maddison and I were invited to have 
coffee and a play with Anna Bartetzko from Jasco who some of you will 
remember ran their “Have a Go” area at our 2015 Big Paint-Out held at the 
Baptist College in Booragoon. Anna brought some pads of Arches and 
Fabriano paper—cold pressed, hot pressed and rough, together with a few 
Winsor & Newton markers, watercolour sticks and brushes so that they can be 
set up at the September meeting for our members to try out. This is an 
excellent opportunity for you to try these papers and products if you haven’t 
before………. 
 

At the August meeting we took suggestions from the members present for the 
next few month’s Show and Tell which can be found on page 2.  The subject for September is “Wet 
Weather” - given the rain we have had recently—very appropriate!  
 

Finally, a reminder that Membership fees are now overdue—don’t forget if you want to enter paintings 
into the Annual Awards Exhibition, you need to have paid your annual subs. $60 per year plus $30 if 
you have a gallery on our website.  You may pay by bank transfer (preferred method) using your name 
and “Subs” as reference eg Paynesubs. Our bank details are at the bottom of page 6 or you can pay by 
credit card, cheque or cash at the next meeting. 
 

Happy Painting! 
 

Sue :) 
 
ñA person who never made a mistake, never tried anything new.ò       Albert Einstein 

 

President’s Report 

Marion, myself and Anna 
having a play! 
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New Members 

August Meeting Show and Tell 
 

Another difficult subject—”Junky Corners” but thanks to Penny 
Maddison (no’s 4 and 5), Lucy Papalia (no’s 1, 2 and 6) and 
Valerie Parker (no 3) we had a very interesting selection. Hopefully 
next  month will see a few more entries …. The subject for 
September is ñWet Weatherò - very appropriate! 
Subjects for the next 4 months are:  

        October—Building Interiors  
        November—The Ocean   
        February—Holidays  
        March—People 

            1            2         3       4  

     5         6 

Introducingéé...Renee OC 
 

“I was born in Perth, brought up on a farm just north of Gingin and went to boarding 
school at age 13. My Mother and her parents were avid naturalists and we regularly went 
bush, looking for wildflowers and birds and beach combing at Lancelin. 
My creativity began as a child, knitting, crocheting and sewing on my mother’s treadle 
sewing machine. My drawing skills were only realised during high school art classes 
which led me to take up drawing, on and off, over the following 25 years while bringing up 
my 4 children. 
2 years ago I decided to follow my dream to design, make, hand paint and hand dye silk maxi dresses and 
kaftans so I enrolled in one of Jane Davenports online Fashion Illustration classes.  Her "Vitamin Sea" 
class followed, painting mermaids and I have been sidetracked ever since. It made me realise the lack of 
colour and creativity in my realistic graphite drawings was why my art hadn’t evolved any further.  With 
these new skills my passion for my art has skyrocketed.  I resigned from my job and have devoted the last 
18 months to evolving my own painting style. 
Besides the 2 classes with Jane, I am basically self taught.  I love experimenting with non traditional 
watercolour techniques and painting on wood. Lately my art has been taking on an environmental side and 
I would love to eventually donate money from the sale of paintings to various wildlife rehabilitation 
organisations..” 

Starting this month, we will be introducing our new members so that we can recognise the new faces at our 
meetings! If you have become a new member during the past 12 months, we’d love to hear from you—
please send a short synopsis of your background, interests etc together with a current photo to 
payne.susan@gmail.com 

Introducingéé..Margaret Dewar 
 

“I have always had a love of art, but although I undertook Art as part of my 
Matriculation many years ago at Applecross High School, as a young adult other 
priorities took over. With completing my Occupational Therapy degree, working as an 
OT in a variety of organisations and juggling life as a wife and mother, my capacity for 
art took a back seat. 
Since my retirement, about six years ago, I've had the time to rekindle my interest, by 
taking lessons with Lucy Papalia, Stephanie Boyle and Cass Gartner at Duncraig Rec 
Centre and the Claremont School of Art, as well as attending numerous  exhibitions, WSWA Biennials, 
participating in workshops with Herman Pekel and John Lovett and trying to increase my "painting miles." 
Joining the WA Society of Arts and the Perth Plein Air Painters group has also been a great learning 
experience, fostering interest in other art mediums and content, but watercolour remains my favourite. I 
love painting a variety of outdoor scenes, focusing on light and shadows, plus floral pieces and portraits, 
all the time trying to develop my skills.” 
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Covering your signatureé.. 
Judging is undertaken anonymously ie all signatures are covered up. Last year we recommended that 
everyone make their own “labels” to cover up their signature in the same colours as your painting. This 
proved to be very successful so we strongly suggest that you do the same again this year. Please 
consider what you stick it onto the glass with so that it doesn’t leave a mark and is easily removed ie  
blu-tac or similar. (Sticky tape tends to leave a mark which requires a solvent to remove.) 

Guide to Pricing your paintings  
 

Determining the price of paintings can sometimes be tricky.......  
 

As a guideline for new members in particular, the following recommendations are 
made:  

 

Full sheet from $850, 1/2 sheet from $500, 1/4 sheet from $350, 1/8 sheet 
from $250. 
 

These figures are based on previous exhibition prices but adjusted to reflect the 
difficult economic climate, sales being generally down and other factors. Please note that these 
figures are simply guidelines, they are minimum recommended prices and members should price 
at a level they are happy with. 

Annual Awards Exhibition 2017 
Opens Thursday, 12th October until Sunday, 15th October 

Please make sure you have read all instructions on your entry form - categories, general rules, 
dropping off paintings, labelling paintings, 50 words for Innovative section etc etc  
Closing date for entries is FRIDAY , 29th SEPTEMBER. 

 

Display in Jacksonôs branches 
Once again Jackson’s have very generously allowed us to have a display in the front window of two of 
their branches—Fremantle for one week before and Subiaco for 2 weeks before the exhibition. Please 
bring your painting to the September meeting—quarter sheet size is ideal—no bigger please—preferably 
unframed but matted and covered with cellophane. Your name and contact details must be on the reverse 
of the painting. Cass Gartner will be organising the Subiaco window and Bev Johnson will be organising 
the Fremantle window. If your painting is sold, Bev or Cass will contact you—replacements will be at their 
discretion.  One painting per person please. This 
is an excellent opportunity to advertise our 
exhibition so exhibition quality paintings please!  

Labels—for the back of your work are attached to this Newsletter with the entry form—please fill in with 
your details and attach them to each painting that you are entering in the exhibition.  

Raffle 
Thank you so much to Max Sheppard, whose donated painting was chosen by the members 
at the August meeting to be our raffle prize. Thank you to everyone who offered a painting….  
Please would members also bring their items for our “gourmet basket” which will be the 
second prize to the September meeting. Anything that may be classed as a “luxury” item 
would be welcome eg chocolates, tinned oysters etc, fancy biscuits both sweet or savoury, 
wine, fancy olives, nuts, truffle products(!!),  etc etc. Your donations are all very much appreciated. 

Display of Sketch Books 
We would like to have a display this year of sketch books—it is a great way to show the general public 
how important they are and how useful they can be as a record of our travels or as reference for a 
painting. If you would like to display one of your sketch books, please bring it along to the Italian Club with 

your paintings on Wednesday, 11th October. 
We are also going to do the “Mugshot” display again so be prepared to 
have your photo taken with one of our quirky art-related sayings at the next 
two meetings! 
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 Keiko Tanabe Workshops  
 

What a treat for the people who attended Keiko’s two day workshops at the end of 
August in Fremantle. Keiko was so generous - sharing her techniques, tips and talent 
with us, allowing photographs at every step of the way and answering any and all 
questions with honesty, detail and patience. Everyone agreed that Keiko is a world-
class talent—minus the ego! 
 

The first two days were plein air workshops 
and would you believe it, the weather was 
terrible ( it did, of course, brighten up for the 
2 day indoor workshop!). Thanks to some 
last-minute visiting and negotiating, Dave 

Conlin and Keiko managed to find a couple of  suitable outdoor/
indoor venues which were more than happy to accommodate the 
20 students. On day 1, the subject in the morning was a wet street 
scene outside the Esplanade Hotel (see right) which, thanks to 
the generosity of the Italian Club, we painted inside(!). Keiko 
demonstrated first her tonal sketch then her painting in stages—
which she did with all the subjects covered in her workshops.  
 

In the afternoon we braved the wind and rain at Kailis Bros and 
painted Fisherman’s Harbour where, 
despite the weather, some excellent paintings were produced. Keiko was 
determined to do her demonstrations —with Dave holding an umbrella to keep the 
rain off! 

Day 2 was held at Little Creatures Brewery –
upstairs where we had a good view of the harbour 
and the Duyfkin which Keiko included in her 
painting. Despite the constantly changing weather, 
again, some excellent paintings were produced. Of 
course having a workshop at Little Creatures did 
have its advantages—and a great lunch was had 
by all. It has to be said that the staff were really 
supportive and attentive—a great place to paint! 

 

In the afternoon Keiko demonstrated a view of the 
café from upstairs—such a difficult subject with so 
much going on - it was quite daunting. However, 
Keiko demonstrated how to reduce it down to the 
basics with the emphasis again on the tonal 
qualities that helped to produce a great painting. 
The workshop ended with a critique and discussion 
about the  paintings produced over the two days. 
Everyone went home  tired but inspired…….. 
 
 Photos from bottom left (all are Keiko’s 

paintings): painting of Little Creatures 
Brewery interior; Keiko demonstrating that 
painting; an attentive class; a plein air 
devotee - Keiko painted under an umbrella; 
Top left: Keiko at work; Top right , the 
Esplanade Hotel in the rain plus tonal 
sketch; 3 stages of painting Fisherman’s 
Harbour; lunch at Little Creatures Brewery; 
Duyfkin painting; end of the workshop 
critique. Continued on page 5 
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H. U. KENDALL  
   ART SUPPLIES  

 

 

 
 

Are now stocking the full range of Winsor & Newton 
Professional Watercolour paints, Cotman Watercolour paints 

and Winsor & Newton Gouache. 

372 Newcastle St, Perth W.A 6000 
PH: (08) 9328 4833 FAX: (08) 9227 8235   Email: camryn@iinet.net.au 
www.hukendall.com.au 

Keiko Tanabe Workshops contd 

 
Day 3 was the first day of the indoor workshop held 
at the Italian Club in Fremantle. The first subject was 
a rural scene with Keiko demonstrating in stages. 
Her skies are completed in minutes and her first 
wash is always so fresh and pure—this is what 
shines through in her paintings with her darks 
applied simply and cleanly. Detail is applied at the 
end with what seemed like a few flicks of her rigger. 
 

In the afternoon the subject was boats on the 
Brisbane River. Another challenging painting with the 
emphasis on tone—especially darks against lights. 
Again there were some excellent paintings produced. 
 

Day 4 was devoted to a street scene taken in 
Fremantle—in the morning, Keiko demonstrated a 
tonal sketch and then a tonal painting which 
everyone agreed was a great exercise. Keiko also 
showed us how she makes sure her perspective is 
always correct—one of the simplest and logical 
methods most of us had ever heard.  In the afternoon, Keiko demonstrated the same 
scene with a painting, simplifying and showing how much of the detail is unnecessary.  
 

We couldn’t let Keiko go with out purchasing one of her delightful paintings for the 
Society’s collection. We chose a painting of Fisherman’s Harbour at sunset (below)
which Keiko had painted en plein air in about 40 minutes before the sun went down 
too far!  

I don’t think there was anyone who attended 
Keiko’s workshops that didn’t find them exciting, 
interesting and challenging. She is such a talented 
and generous artist that we all felt privileged to 
have met her and we look forward to seeing more 
of her in the future—maybe even in her home town 
of San Diego, California—now there’s a 
thought……!!    
      Sue Payne 
 

Photos from bottom left (all are Keiko’s paintings):a 
          Fremantle street; tonal painting of same; Keiko 
         with her rural scene; the rural scene painting; boats 
         on the Brisbane river painting 

https://ktanabefineart.com 
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Contacts 

 

Next Meeting 

DATE :   Tuesday, 19th September  Rotary Hall, Sandgate St, South Perth 
TIME :  9.30 am      Exchange of books, DVDs, videos from the library 
                10.00 am      Meeting commences. 
  10.45 -11.00     Discussion re New Member submissions 
  11.00 –11.15    Show and Tell “Wet Weather” 
  11.15      Morning Tea 
  11.30—12.30    Guest Hour :Penny Maddison demonstration 
 

ALSO—Market Gallery Framing will be bringing some ready-made frames during  morning tea. 
  NB All times are approximate 
    

October Meeting:     Tuesday, 17th October 
Show and Tell Subject:    Building Interiors 
Guest Hour:      TBA 

 NAME EMAIL PHONE  

President Susan Payne payne.susan@gmail.com 9405 8564 0402 521 144 

Vice President 
 

Penny Maddison pmaddison@iinet.net.au 9293 0882  

Secretary Marion Power secretarywswa@gmail.com  0439 963 991 

Postal Address  6 Kentia Loop Wanneroo  WA 6065   

Treasurer Derek Newton newt.paint@gmail.com 9405 2824  0477 026 403 

  11 Huntsville Court, Wanneroo  WA 6065  

Newsletter Editor Susan Payne payne.susan@gmail.com 9405 8564 0402 521 144 

Website Manager Sue Moss susanjmoss@optusnet.com.au   0409 086 694 

Website  www.watercolourswa.org.au   

     

Bank details BSB: 066-192 A/C No:  10254673   

Painting on wood panels 
 

Many thanks to Verena Marmion who has sent in this information to help other members who may be 
thinking about painting on wood or wood panels. The photograph is a lovely painting that Verena has done 
on a wood panel: 
 

I was really inspired by the painting on wood panels and had a go. As much as I love the effect,  as I 
mentioned last meeting, I had my concerns about the permanency aspect.  
 

I asked my online watercolour tutor Janine Gallizia ( http://www.gallizia.be/biographie.aspx ), whose opinion 
I respect very much what she thought. I have asked for her permission to share her comments. Here is 
the direct quote from my e-mail. Other people experimenting with wood panels may be interested: 
 

“Your conclusion about the wood panel is correct. No it is not a suitable 
support, as issues of humidity absorption and acidity will affect the painting. 
Even if you varnish the front of the painting the sides and back will take in 
acidity and humidity. Colours will only reach suitable permanency that equals a 
3mm sheet of glass with 1cm of varnish!!!! 1cm is virtually impossible to apply 
and after just several mm the varnish becomes opaque.  Best be modern or 
creative with your paintings but don’t compromise on stability. It will only 
damage your reputation. A good artist is not just a great painter but one that 
can be trusted to maintain quality over the years. Being a one-hit wonder is 
easy; creating a career of a top painter that is consistent over decades is 
harder and this is where a reputation is created." 

http://www.gallizia.be/biographie.aspx
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THANK YOU !! 
 

The Watercolour Society of WA wishes to sincerely thank the following for 
their generosity as sponsors of this Society.  

White Room  
Framing Studios  
Shop 10a,  
Central Court Shopping Centre  
Kalamunda 6076                               
Ph: 08 9293 1011  
sales@whiteroomframingstudios.com.au 

 

H. U. KENDALL  
            ART SUPPLIES  

 

372 Newcastle St, Perth W.A 6000 
PH: (08) 9328 4833 FAX: (08) 9227 8235 
Email: camryn@iinet.net.au 


